
Monday,  
22nd September 

 

Tuesday,  
23rd September 

 

Wednesday,  
24th September 

  

Thursday,  
25th September 

2:30pm - RECEPTION PARENTS : RWI Parent Workshop (in the school hall) 
 
YEAR 4 AMETHYST CLASS—SWIMMING  

Friday,  
26th September 

 

               MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Available daily: Freshly Baked Bread, Jacket Potato with a Choice of Fillings, Salad Selection, Fresh Fruit, Yoghurt 

19th September 2025—Issue No: 3 

                                            PLEASE NOTE: All meal orders 
placed through Arbor need to be placed 48 hours in   
advance. 
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WEEK: 12/09/2025 TO 18/09/2025 



AMENDMENTS TO END OF DAY ARRANGEMENTS:  
If there are changes to end of day arrangements e.g.  
different adult picking up children, these need to be  
communicated to the school office by 14:30 at the very 
latest. We cannot guarantee that messages received after 
this time will reach the teacher.  

NON-PRESCRIBED MEDICATION IN SCHOOL:  
For emergencies only situations , the school office may administer non-prescription medication provided that verbal 
consent (this includes Arbor consents) has been obtained in advance. The medications we hold in school are: Calpol 
Infant 2+ month; Calpol SixPlus 6+ years; Nurofen for Children 3 months—12 years; Piriton 1+ years; Nivea Kids  
Sensitive 50+ Sun Cream.  

KS2 LEAVING THE CLASSROOM UNACCOMPANIED:  
With parental consent through ARBOR, our Year 3’s will 
have the option to leave the classroom unaccompanied 
at the end of the school day. This may mean simply 
meeting their grown up by the school gate or a siblings 
classroom,  walking just down the road to meet at the car 
or walking all the way home! You can view a USEFUL 
GUIDE on our website to help you make a decision about 
whether or not it is safe for your child to leave the  
classroom/school premises unaccompanied.  

WHITEKNIGHTS JOB VACANCY 
LUNCHTIME ASSISTANT: 
About this role-  
As a Lunchtime Supervisor, you’ll help create a safe, 
happy, and inclusive environment for our pupils.  
Duties include- 

 Assisting with setting up and tidying away lunch  
areas. 

 Supervising children in the dining hall and           
playground. 

 Encouraging good behavior. 

 Helping to resolve minor conflicts and ensuring  
children are safe and well. 

To read more about this vacancy and to submit an  
application, please visit our website.  

END OF TERM TIME CHANGE:  
In line with BPET expectations, we have amended the 
end-of-term finish times. Previously, the school day 
ended at 1:00pm; this will now be 3:20pm, the same as 
a normal school day. Please note that, as before, there 
will be no after-school clubs or extended care on the 

last day of term. 

EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS - AUTUMN TERM 2025:  
To view the clubs on offer please view the list found on 
our website. Click on the relevant link to view more  
information/bookings.  Spaces will be allocated on a first 
come first served basis.    
Note: that Whiteknights led clubs will NOT run on the first 
and last weeks of the term.  Sport4kids club dates only run 
up to October Half Term. Clubs will then change, and you 
have to re-book for the following half term.  

Consent preferences can now be  
managed through the Arbor App. Please 
note that all families—both new and           
existing—must complete these updated 
permissions, as any previous image  
consents are no longer valid. 
Thank you to those families who have 
already submitted their consents via the 
Arbor App.  

1. School and BPET 
Permission for your child’s image or 
video to be used in the school’s/BPET’s 
newsletters, website, learning 
platforms and school display boards. 
Occasionally these may include social 
media (for example: while on a school 
trip or residential visit). 

2. Local press 
Permission for your child’s image or 
video to be used in occasional press 
releases for local press. Renewed 
consent will be sought if the press 
opportunity requires naming your 
child (for example: if your child wins 
a prize, raises money for a cause). 

     ARBOR—CONSENT FOR USE OF IMAGES (PHOTOGRAPHS, VIDEOS, AND  
    DIGITAL IMAGES) OF YOUR CHILD 

    As mentioned last week, as part of BPET we have updated our consent forms for taking  
    images of pupils. We love celebrating the achievements of our children, and this often  
    means capturing them in photographs (occasionally video) to share with our wider community. 
  

Images can be displayed on the school or BPET’s websites, social media, in (e)newsletters and printed publications, on the 
school’s learning platforms, in physical displays and press. Images are not routinely published and renewed consent will 
be sought if a press opportunity arises.  
To comply with the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) we need your consent to take images of your child and 
use them in the ways described below:  

FLU IMMUNISATIONS RECEPTION TO YEAR 6—TUESDAY 30 SEPTEMBER 2025:  
The nursing team will be in school on Tuesday 30th September to administer flu immunisations  
for pupils in Reception to Year 6.  You should already have received information and instructions  
about giving consent. Please ensure you complete a YES or NO consent form for each child using the  
links in the instruction document, and include your school’s unique code: BK109839. 
All forms must be submitted by 9am the day before the session (at least 24 hours in advance) so the  
team has time to review them. 

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Parents/Walking-Home/Walking-Home-info.pdf
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Parents/Walking-Home/Walking-Home-info.pdf
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/about-us/work-with-us/
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Beyond-the-Classroom/Extra-Curricular-Clubs/2025-2026-ECC/Autumn-Flyer_2025.pdf
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2025-2026-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/Sept-2025-Supporting-docs/Sep-2025/Whiteknights-Primary-School-Primary-flu-invite-letter-2025.pdf?vid=3


YEAR 6 SECONDARY SCHOOL APPLICATIONS: 

The deadline for applications to secondary schools is 31st October 2025.  Please click 
on the images below to view Reading and Wokingham Borough Councils application 
processes and application forms/portals.  

APPLICATIONS PORTAL 
AND GUIDANCE 

https://brighterfuturesforchildren.org/for-parents-carers/schools/secondary-admissions/
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-and-applying-secondary-school-age-11


Year 2 Maths homework due dates and which pages 
need to be completed.  

Year 1 Maths homework due dates and which pages 
need to be completed. The class teacher will check 
their Maths homework every Tuesday to see if the 
children have done the homework. 

Year 1 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Please click on the thumbnail to view the 
knowledge organizer showing what your 
child will be learning about in class next 
week.    

   With the winter weather approaching, we would like to ensure all  
     children have appropriate clothing for all weather during outdoor play  
  time. Please could you send the following in for your child so they can  
       enjoy all weathers outside. 
 

 A spare change of clothes 

 Waterproof cost 

 Waterproof trousers 

 Wellington boots 
 

If you have any queries, please ask Mrs Scurr. 

INTRODUCING POPCORN AND SMOKY: 
 
Every year, our Reception classes meet an additional member of the  
Team - our class dragons! This year Popcorn and Smoky will be visiting the 
homes of children in Pearl and Crystal classes who have followed all of the 
Whiteknights golden rules. Our dragons love an adventure so, on your turn, 
please take them along to everything that you do. We love sharing the stories 
of what the dragons have been up to when they come back to school on Mon-
day. We look forward to reading all of your adventures over the year.  

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2025-2026-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/Sept-2025-Supporting-docs/Sep-2025/Reception-KO-Superhero-2025.pdf?vid=3


Thursday, 25th Sept 2:30pm - RWI Parent Workshop 

Tuesday, 30th Sept Flu Immunisations—Reception—Year 6 

Wednesday, 1st Oct 9:45am - Guided School tour for prospective families 

Thursday, 2nd Oct 2pm - Year 2 SPLAT in the School Hall 

Tuesday, 7th Oct 2pm - Year 4 SPLAT in the School Hall 

Thursday, 9th Oct Year 2 REInspired Visit 

Friday, 10th Oct Yuan Tang (MP) Visiting Year 1 and 2 

Tuesday 14th Oct WPCA  - Happy’s Circus Visit (Doors Open 5pm to Start at 5:30pm) 

Tuesday, 21st Oct 2pm - Year 3 SPLAT in the School Hall 

Friday, 24th Oct Year 6 Electricity and Circuits workshop  

Friday, 24th Oct Last Day of Term—School Finishes at 3:20pm 

Monday, 3rd Nov INSET Day—School Closed for Pupils 

Tuesday, 4th Nov Staff and Pupils Return to School 

Thursday, 6th Nov 9:45am - Guided School tour for prospective families 

Friday, 7th Nov Remembrance Parade 

Monday, 10th Nov Year 6 Leave for Residential Trip to Mill on the Brue 

Thursday, 13th Nov 2pm - Year 1 SPLAT in the School Hall 

Friday, 14th Nov 
Year 4 REInspired Visit 

Year 6 Return from Mill on the Brue Residential Trip 

Thursday, 20th Nov 3:30pm to 4pm - Year 5 Parent Information Evening for Year 6 Residential Trip 2026 

Friday, 21st Nov 2pm - Year 5 and Year 6 SPLAT in the School Hall 

Thursday, 27th Nov Year 1 REInspired Visit 

Friday, 28th Nov 1:30pm - Guided School tour for prospective families 

Sunday, 7th Dec WPCA Panto Trip to the Hexagon Theatre (outside of school hours) 

Tuesday, 9th Dec 
1:30pm - Guided School tour for prospective families 

3:40pm to 6pm - Parent's Evening 

Wednesday, 10th Dec  4pm to 6:30pm - Parents' Evening 

Monday, 15th Dec 
Year 4 Leave for Residential Trip to Burwell House 

Year 1 and Year 2 Dress Rehearsal for Christmas production 

Tuesday, 16th Dec 9:30am and 2pm - Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas Production Performances to Parents 

Wednesday, 17th Dec 
Christmas Jumper Day/Christmas Dinner 

Year 4 Return from Burwell House 

Thursday, 18th Dec 
Church Carols Service—Year 5 

1:30pm - Nursery SPLAT in School Hall 

Friday, 19th Dec Last Day of Term. School closes promptly at 3:20pm. No After School Clubs.  

Monday, 5th Jan Staff and Pupils Return to School 



LEARNER SHOWCASE: SCHOOL LIFE , NEWS AND LEARNING ACHIEVEMENTS 

Discover the latest school news, including classroom highlights, sporting events, 
school trips and more, click on the links below:- 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR YEAR 6 LEADERSHIP TEAM! 
We’re delighted to announce our Year 6 leadership team for this academic year. Pupils have 
been selected for a range of important roles, including House Captains, Sports Leaders,        
Prefects, Computing Ambassadors, and Librarians. 
We are confident they will be fantastic role models for the school and look forward to seeing 
them take on their new responsibilities with pride. 

PREFECTS 
HOUSE  

CAPTAINS 
LIBRARIANS SPORTS LEADERS 

COMPUTER  
AMBASSADORS 

Linda 
Blake 

Sophia 
Sienna 

Zoe 
Lorna 
Tiana 
Aditya 

Abeeha 
Deniz 

Melissa 
Inaayah 

BEDEVERE 
Jaina  

Maximilian  
 

LANCELOT 
Hasya  

Samuel  
 

GALAHAD 
Corrina  

Emerson  
 

MELION 
Daniel  
Ongie  

Elsie 
Arham 

Elif 
Grace 
Aleena 
Emely 
Karis 
Zofia 
Lilas 

Aminah 
Karena 
Kaela 
Lily 
Ella 

  

Abbey 
Gurleen 
Sheldon 
Irousa 
Kalex 

Tapuwa 
Panos 
Olivia 

Harrison 
Alex 

Aarav 
Kemoi 

  
  

Rio 
Sarah 
Stella 
Hirun 
Harry 

Casper 

YEAR 1 CASTLES, KNIGHTS AND PRINCESSES DRAMA WORKSHOP 
Year 1 had a fantastic time on Wednesday with a visit from 
Perform For Schools! 
As part of their Knights and Castles topic, the children explored 
the theme of Castles, Knights and Princesses through drama, 
dance and singing. The workshop enriched their understanding 
of the topic, while also helping them build confidence,  
concentration and social skills – all while having fun! Perform 
For Schools run regular weekly classes in the local area and 
they are offering a special  
Introductory discount to all  
parents of Whiteknights  
Primary School if they come  
along for a free trial session  
before Thursday 6th  
November.  You can find more  
details in the Community  
Notices (included in the  
newsletter email). 



PUPIL SPOTLIGHT: CELEBRATING PUPIL ACHIEVEMENTS BEYOND THE CLASSROOM 

CELEBRATING ACHIEVEMENTS BEYOND 
THE CLASSROOM 
Does your child take part in an exciting  
extra-curricular activity, sport, or club  
outside of school? We would love to hear 
about their achievements! Whether it’s a 
sporting milestone, a musical performance, 
or a personal  
accomplishment, we want to celebrate the 
wonderful talents and interests of our pupils 
as part of our Whiteknights community. 
 
If you have something to share, please get in 
touch with us so we can include it in a future 
newsletter. 

admin@whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk 

KAYLAINA KICKS HER WAY TO SUCCESS!  
Well done to Kaylaina in Year 4, who has 
achieved her second belt in martial arts. This 
is a great result after lots of hard work and 
practice.  
Congratulations, Kaylaina!  

WELCOME BABY BAILEY! 
We’re excited to share some lovely news – Mrs Why has  
welcomed her baby boy! 
Bailey William Why arrived on 10th September at 3:13am,  
6lb 5oz. Mrs Why says the family are settling into their new  
routine at home and that both she and her husband are  
absolutely in love with their new arrival. 
 
A big congratulations to Mr and Mrs Why, and Bailey from  
all of us! 

NET ZERO ACCELERATOR PROGRAMME PATHFINDER SUMMARY REPORT 





NEED A FEW SPARE ITEMS? WHY DON’T YOU VISIT THE WPCA  

TWICE AS NICE UNIFORM SHOP FOR PRE-LOVED ITEMS AT  

AFFORDABLE PRICES, ALL WHILE RAISING FUNDS FOR THE SCHOOL. 






